Committee on Athletics

March 22, 2010 – 10:00pm - 11:30pm

Pyramid Annex
Minutes
Present: Vic Cegles, Rick Alpert, Gayle Fenton, Rita Hayes, Sharon Taylor, Thomas Kelty, Jun Yan, Perry Moore, Alison Wrynn, Karen Hakim-Butt, Brenda Vogel

Absent: Sharon Guthrie, Lynda McCroskey, Alan Safer, Frank Murgolo, David Shafer, Glenn McDonald, Deirdre Montgomery, SaRice Freeman, Tony Garcia, Joseph Dabbs

Guests: Sandra Shirley, Cindy Masner, Nikki Myers
I. Approval of Agenda

· Agenda was approved with one modification: The student athlete presentation was moved to before the Gender equity presentation.
II. Approval of Minutes from February 17th meeting
· Minutes were approved with one question
· Gayle questioned the accuracy of the reported University graduation rate of 55%. Cindy responded that the figure came from institutional research.  Gayle has the rate at 53.8%, which is lower than the graduation rate of our student-athletes (54%).  Cindy and Gayle will explore the source of the discrepancy. 

III. Athletic Director’s Report – Vic Cegles, Director of Athletics
· Vic provided an overview of the status of our spring sports.
· Recently the Athletic Department asked shore aquatics to leave campus pool.  The logic behind this request is to allow our men’s and women’s water polo programs to develop their own water polo camps and to raise funds for their programs.
IV. A Day in the Life of a Student Athlete - Nikki Myers, Women’s Soccer Student Athlete
· Nikki discussed several topics including: how she came to Long Beach, her scholarship, her injury her freshman year, the family-like bond of the team.
· She discussed a typical day during season and during the off-season.

· She is very involved, works in the ticket office and is a member of SAAC

V. Review of Diversity and Gender Equity - Cindy Masner, Senior Associate Athletics Director/SWA
· Cindy provided a PowerPoint presentation of the University’s status with respect to the Equity in Athletics Disclosure Act (EADA) / Gender Equity. Some of the areas include:
· Participation: Must be “substantially proportionate” to the University gender breakdown: 54.6% of our athletes are women and 45.4% are male

· Scholarships: In 2008-2009 101 males received $656,315 in scholarships and 121 women received $1.112.925

· Laundry List: includes things like equipment, travel accommodations, facilities, medical training, housing, recruitment, publicity, etc. Men and women must be treated “equitably”, not necessarily “identically”. 

· Cindy also reviewed the ethnic breakdown of our student athletes as compared to the overall student population.

· Cindy outlined briefly the process of NCAA Certification that our Athletic Department will begin next year.  Certification covers three areas including Academic Integrity, Governance & Rules Compliance and Equity, Diversity & Student Athlete Welfare.
VI. Final Spring Meeting 
· April 28, 2010 from 2-3:30 in the Bickerstaff Center
